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Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute all documents, and any
needed subsequent amendments, with the City of Los Angeles to accept $45,000 in
Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) funds, in support of implementing the Los
Angeles Basin Regional Workforce Development Plan. (Citywide)

Pacific Gateway is one of seven workforce development boards in Los Angeles County,
which itself is one of 14 workforce Regional Planning Units (RPU) in California. The State
provides funding to RPUs to fund strategic, local initiatives in alignment with the State’s
Workforce Development Plan. The Los Angeles County RPU is administered by the City of
Los Angeles, which is responsible for the distribution of funds to the other six workforce
boards in the County. The cities of Long Beach and Los Angeles regularly partner on
workforce development programs in and around the Harbor area, including the operation of
an adult and youth employment center.

Early this year, Pacific Gateway was notified by the City of Los Angeles that it is to receive
additional funding in support of the implementation of the Los Angeles Basin Regional
Workforce Development Plan (Plan). The Plan focuses on building regional industry sector
pathways, i.e., career pathway programs that culminate in industry-valued and industry-
recognized post-secondary credentials. Under the Plan, Pacific Gateway will provide services
for the Performance Partnership Pilot (P3) Initiative, which was launched to refine and
reconfigure youth services delivery by the City and County of Los Angeles. The initiative
brings together public and non-profit organizations across the County, all logical partners for
refining youth services delivery. Specifically, Pacific Gateway is tasked to achieve four goals
under this contract: (1) expand services and outcomes; (2) implement a system-wide

City of Long Beach Page 1 of 2 Printed on 7/2/2024

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

File #: 18-0794, Version: 2

approach; (3) engage industry leaders; and, (4) develop framework.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Amy R. Webber and by Budget Analysis
Officer Julissa José-Murray on August 22, 2018.

City Council action is requested on September 11, 2018, to expedite the processing of
required documents.

Pacific Gateway will receive approximately $45,000 from the City of Los Angeles. Sufficient
appropriation is currently budgeted in the Community Development Grants Fund (SR 150) in
the Economic Development Department (ED). The grant does not require matching funds or
in-kind services. Approval of this recommendation will result in employment preparation,
placement, and retention services to several residents.

Approve recommendation.

JOHN KEISLER
DIRECTOR OF ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

APPROVED:

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER
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